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KIWANIS MEETING OF May 14th, 2018 
 
Today's meeting was our only "normal" get together in May!  A group of 13, 
including a very special guest, collected back at the Black & Tan Grille for 
lunch, which was a beef and mushroom noodle casserole with salad and 
bread.  Happy birthday dessert was strawberry shortcake.  We even sang 
"Happy Birthday" to no one because Ole informed us there are no 
members with May birthdays! 
 
Members present today were Dal, Bob, Bob, Ben, Doug, Vince, Denis, Pat, 
Anne, Ann, Rick, and Joe.  Surprising President Dal with his completed 
membership application was Nicholas "Nico" Jacques, son of Joe, who just 
came home from completing another year of school at the University of 
Minnesota.  Members gave Nico a big round of applause and we 
speculated that he might be the youngest member (20 years old) that we've 
ever had in our 101 year history! 
 
Dal announced that with the addition of Nico, we now have four Eagle 
Scouts in our club.  They are Emmet, Nico, Bob F., and Vince.  Well done, 
gentlemen! 
 
Today's happy dollars were from Denis who said the scouting staff 
development retreat went well this weekend in Sturgeon Bay, Doug who 
gave us a pretty funny Boy's Life joke of the week (we always hate to say 
that because it just encourages him), and Dal who recounted a Youth 
Awards dinner conversation about the different kinds of cheese and yogurt 
Vince invented during his career at Schreiber Foods (we believe there were 
many!). 

 



 

 
Other announcements for the good of Kiwanis concerned the name change 
coming up for Boy Scouts next year when girls can become members and 
a head count for the Scholarship dinner next Monday.  Looks like we'll have 
almost 50 people attending!  Ben also told us that he met the widow of 
long-time member Dave Yuenger this weekend.  She is now 100 years old 
and doing quite well, he was pleased to report. 
 
Our presentation today was actually the eulogy that Joe wrote and then 
read at Harry Maier's recent funeral.  As we all know, Harry was a much 
loved community member, Kiwanian, newspaper reporter, and for 23 years 
he was Joe's next door neighbor.  Harry was a speaker at our 100 year 
anniversary party last year. 
 
Joe's many memories of his interactions with Harry were both touching and 
funny.  Harry even went to Joe's wedding to Maria and gave them this piece 
of advice -- "the perfect marriage is between a blind wife and a deaf 
husband".  It was wonderful of Joe to share with us the special relationship 
he had with Harry ... thank you, Joe! 
 
Next meetings: 
 
May 21 - Scholarship dinner starting at 6 PM  
May 29 (Tuesday) - Lunch at the NEW Zoo with the Nicolet School 3rd 
grade class, please arrive by 10:45 AM to help serve the meal 
June 4 - Back to a noon meeting for a report on Sconniewood (we'll see the 
winning films) by Joe and a scholarship award to Jacob Klister of 
Wrightstown High School (he's not able to join us next week) 
June 11 - Dave has the program 
June 18 - Emmet has the program 
June 25 - Planning a member recruitment noontime event 
 
By: Rick Satterlee 

 


